
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

 

We also have the newsletter available on the https://www.wyomingia.org website.  Under 
Community you can find Lions Wyoming News tab.   

 

54th Annual Rod & Custom Car Show – Monticello, February 25th & 26th.  11:00 am til 10:00 
pm Saturday and 8:00 am til 7:00 pm on Sunday. “Potsie” from Happy Days will be there.   You 
can drive further, and you can spend more, but you won't see such a variety of quality vehicles. 
Even if you don't like cars, you will enjoy the art and craft. 
 
The return of Donkey Ball, Sunday, February 26, 2023.  Midland High School Black 
Gym.  Proudly sponsored by Midland PATS.  5-8 pm.  $8 in advance and $10 at the door. 3 
and under free. 
 

Midland Bond Meetings – All community members invited to attend to get your questions 
answered.  Informational meeting with committee members about the Bond issue vote on March 
7th, 2023.   

2/24 – Bond Info Town Hall @ Onslow Community Room 6:30 

3/3 – Bond Info Town Hall @ Oxford Jct Elementary building 

3/7 – Midland Bond Vote 

Other building tours can be arranged by calling the school office at 319-259-5340 ext 1300 or 
1150. 

 
HACAP Food Pantry Truck – Onslow, Wednesday, March 1st, 1-2 pm.  Everyone is welcome 
and volunteers are appreciated. 
 
Model Railroad Garage Sale – Saturday, March 4, 2023, 9am-2pm, 4-H Building, Dubuque 
County Fairgrounds. 
 
Midland Middle/High School musical presents Aladdin Jr.- Saturday, March 11, 7:00pm 
and Sunday March 12, 2:00pm. See attached.  
 
Online Auction coming Soon for Town Super Market – Auction will open on March 20th and 
will end on April 5th.    See attachment for details.  Justin Steward, auctioneer. 
https://www.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0RyT3ub2WjmWJKuLbQtjvWb5JQsL9K
YktpjTgtKyhw7gZUbZkE6Yv1JVdWzPBYzPtl&id=71806897&sfnsn=mo&mibextid=RUbZ1f&_rd
r  
 

Special Election for School bond and board member-see attached. 
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Wyoming Area news 



 

Adam Keith will be performing at Racks on Mar 25 from 8-midnight as a Midland Post Prom 
Fundraiser.  $5 entry fee and $5 raffle tickets.  Come have a good time and help our kids have 
a safe Post Prom Party 2023! 

 

Mark your calendar:   2023 Wyoming Fair – July 7, 8, 9th 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!! 
Feb 11 Gary Jansen 
  Corey Fairley 
Feb 21 Reed Brunscheen 
Feb 22 Carmie Nowachek 
  Alex Franzen 
  Trenton Rickels 
Feb 25 Jane Wynkoop (95th) Sending cards to: 402 2nd Ave Clarence, IA 52216 
  JuNean Tracy 
  Virginia Pace 
Feb 26 Julie Hainstock 
  Connie Zamastil 
Feb 27 Leroy Wosoba 
  Carol Eggert 
  John Dusanek 
Feb 28 Doni Lineburg 
Feb 21 Reed Brunscheen 
Feb 22 Carmie Nowachek 
  Alex Franzen 
  Trenton Rickels 
Mar 1  Carol Eichhorn (Phil) 90th 
  Kevin Hayden 
  Clarissa Kleppe 
  Fern Hahn 
Mar 2  Shirley Wright 
  Steve Dirks 
Mar 3  Jackie Willey 
  Sophia Raubs 
Mar 4  Tommy Otten, Jr. 
Mar 5  Brenda Oberholser 
Mar 6  Lee Williams 
Mar 7  John Burhop, Jr. 
Mar 8  Carla Wosoba Richman 
  Craig Eggert 
  Kellie Kelck 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!!!! 
Mar 3  Jim & Mary Jo Kloft - 50th – surprise card shower – send to 23750 Gombert Dr., 
  Anamosa, IA  52205 
Feb 22 Lennie & Joni Miller  (32nd) 
 



REMEMBERING: 
 Eric M. Fagen, 45, Monticello, passed away February 16, 2023.  Full obituary may be 
seen at https://kramerfuneral.com/tribute/details/2473/Eric-Fagan/obituary.html#tribute-start  
 
 Terry G. DeMoss, 78, Oxford Junction, passed away February 12, 2023.  Full obituary 
may be seen at https://www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/Terry-DeMoss  
 
 Dolores J. Wood, 85, Olin, passed away February 11, 2023.  Full obituary may be seen 
at  https://www.dawsonfuneral.com/obituary/Dolores-Wood  
 
 Dawn D. Durkop, 42, Monmouth, passed away February 16, 2023.  Full obituary may 
be seen at https://www.carsonandson.com/obituary/653714/dawn-d.-durkop/  
 
 Tom Gutzeit, 91, passed away February 18, 2023.  Full obituary may be seen at 
https://www.goettschonline.com/obituary/thomas-gutzeit  
 
 David Norton, 89, passed away February 19, 2023.  Full obituary may be seen at 
https://www.goettschonline.com/obituary/david-norton  
   
 Friends of the Wyoming Public Library are in the middle of their 2023 Membership Drive.  
Individuals can become members and support the library activities for a $10 membership fee.  
Businesses can be sponsors at different levels including:  Business Membership $25, Bronze 
Level $50-99, Silver Level $100-199; Gold Level $200-299, Platinum Level $300 or more.  The 
Friends board meets 4 times per year and helps sponsor different activities and decide how to 
spend membership fees, they are looking for a few more active members, if you're interested in 
helping out please let the librarian know or contact Beth Wright, Haley Carlson, or Melissa 
Millsap.  Membership is tax deductible.  Please consider helping our local library by being a 
sponsor by dropping off or sending in your name/business name, contact information and the 
membership fee to:  Wyoming Public Library, PO Box 139, Wyoming, IA 52362. 

 

Congratulations to Cayden Ballou (son of Kelly and Travis Ballou) on winning 2nd place at 
the State Wrestling Tournament. 
 
Congratulations to Kale Hansen of Monticello (grandson of Ken and Mary Hansen) on 
placing 6th at State Wrestling. Kale finished the season with a record of 53 and 3.  
 
To avoid frozen water lines – An indicator of an impending water service line freeze up is to 
check the temperature of your water after running it until it is cold. (Allow your water to run until 
it is cold and then check the temperature.)  The water temperature should be around 45 
degrees.  If the temperature drops to 38 degrees or below, you may have an impending freeze 
up and the frost may be getting close to your service line.  If your water is rusty in color, this is 
an indication that your water line is starting to freeze up and you should run water on a 
continuous basis at the size of pencil lead stream. 
 
Senior Dining is held on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month at the Memorial Hall.  
 
Ash Wednesday Services changed to tonight, Thursday, March 23rd at 6:30 pm at Zion 
Lutheran Church.  Check Facebook or KCRG for possible updates or changes.   



 
Lenten Services – Wednesdays in March at the Oxford Junction United Methodist Church, 
from 6-8 pm.   
 
The Onslow and Cascade Presbyterian Churches will be holding services at Cascade for 
February, Onslow for March, and Cascade for April.   Services are at 9:30 am. 
 
Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 
Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 
Calkins Barn contact Patti Whitmarsh at 563-488-8404. 

 
Wyoming Methodist Church 

 Food Pantry: Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 Services: 9:30 a.m. Sundays 

 
You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
 We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments. We’ll help 
you write or rewrite. We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted. If you have news to 
submit, please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month. Thirty 
words or less. Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  
 

 


